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No.   19          Term   4           Week   9       4th December, 2014                            WHAT’S ON ! 

 

Intensive Swimming 

  Continues until 12/12/14 

Free Concert 

   Monday 8/12/14 

Presentation Night 

   Wednesday, 10th  Dec. 

Year 6 Farewell  

           Speeches 

     Tuesday16/12/14  

     2pm—Memorial Hall 

Year 6 Farewell Dinner 

     The Dag—16/12/14 

Last Day of Term to  

      Movies   17/12/14 

LAST DAY TERM 4 

2014 

       Wednesday, 17/12/14 

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 

Dear Parents and Carers 

We are very close now. Next Wednesday we will have 
our presentation night at 7.30pm in the Nundle Town 
Hall. We are looking forward to seeing everyone there. 
The evening will run for about 1hr 20minutes. We will 
be starting proceedings promptly at 7.30pm.  

Students have started their intensive swimming pro-
gram this week. As is standard, it has started to rain 
and will now probably turn cold. Luckily we have a 
tough bunch of kids here who can push on through. 
This is a very valuable program for students to take 
part in. Water is a very big part of Australian culture 
and it is vitally important that our children know how 
to swim. 

Next year, all students will be starting a language. We 
will be introducing Chinese (Mandarin) as a regular 
weekly lesson for all students. We are looking to the 
future for our students. With the trade agreements 
Australia has with China and our reliance on China as a 
trading partner, our children will certainly have more 
opportunities open to them in later life if they have an 
understanding of the language. Students from  
Kindergarten through to year 6 will be undertaking 
language studies. 
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WHAT DOES SANTA DO WHEN IT’S NOT CHRISTMAS 

         By Heath McKenzie 

 

Class Sentence:  Santa might jump in his swimming pool because he is hot, tired, sweaty and 

sore. 

 



 

 

Principal’s Message ctd. 

If you know of any changes for next year, it 
would be appreciated if you could let the 
school know as we working on our planning 
now. If you are leaving the town or know of 
people coming into the area, it would be 
appreciated if you could let us know. If you 
require any information throughout the  
holiday period, please just call the school  
number as it will divert to my mobile phone. 

 

Students have been given a number of notes 
in relation to excursions. The note for the 
movies must be returned tomorrow.  
Students who have not returned this note by 
tomorrow will not be able to attend this 
excursion, as I need to put in all numbers for 
the tickets and bus. 

 

Next year, Miss Watts will be leaving us to 
move to Gloucester. I would like to take this 
opportunity to thank Miss Watts for all of 
her work in the school. She has been a real 
asset to the school and students have very 
much enjoyed having her as a teacher. Miss 
Watts has made a real contribution to the 
school and will be missed by both students 
and staff. We do wish her the best of luck for 
life in Gloucester.  

 

In 2015, Ms Amanda Price will be joining our 
staff. Ms Price will be taking the 3/4 class 
and delivering language lessons across the 
school. There will be an opportunity for  
parents to meet with teachers early in 2015. 

 

    Ian Worley 

    Principal  

  AWARDS—3rd December, 2014 

 

STUDENT OF THE WEEK 

CORMAC TROUSDALE 

For working well in all areas 

 

 

Kinder/Year 1 

  Talia Summer—effort for swim-

ming 

  Bailey Little—effort for swimming 

 

 

Years 3 and 4 

  Jayana Little—multiplication 2 

digits 

  Skye Potts—improved spelling 

 

Years 5  and 6 

   Phoebe Jones—trying very hard 

   Pippa Bell—excellent manners 

 

 

 

 

AFTER SCHOOL ACTIVITIES 

BOWLS 

 

 Active After School activities has finished 

up for this term with students participating 

in lawn bowls.  We have had a fabulous 

time with locals Don, Gloria, Kevin and 

Gail who have commented on the  

improvements made by the children over 

the term., 

 We would like to say a huge thank you to 

these people for their help. 

 The lawn bowls grounds are available to 

hire for a game at any time and the kids 

bowls set will be kept here at school  

permanently.  

 It would be a great school holiday 

 activity. 

 

  Hayley Watts 

 

PRESENTATION NIGHT 

WEDNESDAY, 10th DECEM-

BER 

Nundle School of Arts   

Memorial Hall 

7.30pm 

We extend an  

Invitation to all to  

attend 

It would be appreciated if par-

ents could supply a plate of food 

for supper 

 

NUNDLE SWIMMING CLUB 

 

 Swimming coach, Ellie 

Camilleri will be in Nun-

dle on FRIDAY, 19th 

DECEMBER for the 

whole day to work with students. 

 Lessons will be half an hour long at 

$40 for two children or $25 for just 

one. 

 Please contact Nicola Worley  

(67 693331) if you are  

interested 


